Britannia Square Residents’ Association
COMMITTEE MEETING
Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 2 February 2012
At 7.30 pm at 33 Britannia Square
1. Attendance
1.1  Apologies

Darren Cheese

Rob Holdsworth

Nicky Neville-Lee

David Greenhill

Michael Hudson
1.2  Present
Anna Hooper, Chairman

Jane Bayliss

Ian Terry

Clive Collings

John Ball
1.3 By invitation to discuss residents’ parking
Councillor Simon Geraghty

2. Chairman’s Welcome
Anna Hooper thanked Councillor Geraghty for attending to assist our discussion of the Residents’ parking Scheme. 
John Ball has been co-opted to assist with planning the Diamond Jubilee Party.

3. Parking

The Committee expressed its gratitude to Councillor Geraghty for his research into our parking scheme and his correspondence about how we might proceed.  He explained the main points we need to take into account:
Our scheme was the first to be put in place and pre-dates the county-wide policy for residents’ parking schemes to which all subsequent schemes, including the one currently in consultation for York Place, must conform.  These are matters of Traffic Regulation Orders and must be complied with.  If we were to apply for a significant change to the scheme, as discussed at our AGM, such as potential new residents’ parking bays, change of use of some 3 hour visitor bays to residents’ bays, etc., this would trigger an automatic review of the whole scheme and it is likely that our scheme would fail to conform to at least two of the criteria and would be lost in its entirety.  The critical issues are:

· A scheme may only be considered where there is very little, or no off-road parking.

· A scheme must be able to provide a greater number of bays than there are households.

On the first point we felt sure that we would fail to meet this requirement and the second point would be marginal.  Ian Terry will undertake a survey to establish the facts.
Action Ian Terry
Coun. Geraghty therefore advised against pursuing an extension or modification of the scheme. However he has established in consultation with the County Highway Officers that an application to add Visitor Permits to the existing scheme can be considered without triggering a review of the whole scheme.  These Permits would need to be exactly as defined in the new policy, i.e. books of 4 scratch cards, each card covering a 6 hour period at a cost of £10 for 20 books, with a maximum of 80 books per year.  This equates to 50p to cover a 24 hour period for a maximum of 80 full days per annum or 160 half-days per annum.  Thus the quantity is sufficient to support a significant number of visits but not sufficient to support a daily commuter.  The cost is not too dissimilar pro rata to the cost of an annual resident’s permit.  We will not be able to request a different level of cost.
We agreed that we would construct a briefing note to all households in Britannia Square and Albany Terrace to summarise the position and ask them to express a preference as to whether we should apply for Visitor Parking Permits on this basis, or not.  We noted that the Britannia Square Residents’ Parking Scheme extends beyond the area of our Residents’ Association and includes Back Lane South, Braymoor Road, The Moors and Moor Street.  We agreed that it was outside the scope of our Association to formally consult these households.  Coun. Geraghty pointed out that if we decide to proceed with this application, these households would be advised by public notices.  Anyone living anywhere can comment or submit objections.  Ian Terry will draft this communication and circulate it to the committee for approval.  Coun. Geraghty kindly offered to check it for us before it is issued.  He advised that the criteria for approval of this application within the Association was a matter for us.  We noted that the new Resident’s Parking Scheme rules require an 80% majority in favour. (You may recall that in Coun. Geraghty’s email he said 80% of a one third turnout, but the York Place documentation simply says 80% of residents.)

Action Ian Terry
Anna Hooper thanked Coun. Geraghty for his attendance and he left the meeting.
4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting
4.1 To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 24 November 2011 were approved.

4.2 Matters arising unless otherwise on the agenda

Playing Fields

Michael Hudson is progressing this matter on our behalf.  We understand that the University has agreed to avoid using the word Stephenson within the new name of the playing fields.

The University are advising visitors to use The Moors car park and to drop off elsewhere.

Michael has kindly offered to receive any complaints from residents of Stephenson Terrace about unauthorised parking by playing fields users in Stephenson Terrace.  Jane Bayliss will communicate this to her neighbours.
Action Jane Bayliss
We agreed with Michael’s suggestion that he write to our M.P., Robin Walker to remind him of our issues with metal thefts.  Anna will advise Michael.
Action Anna Hooper
5. Events

5.1 Christmas Carols and Party – debrief and ideas for next year

We noted that Michael Hudson had expressed an interest in playing the piano next year and we agreed to give this consideration nearer the time.
5.2 Wine Club

The next event at Spires Restaurant is now fully booked.

5.3 Summer Party 2012

Our Summer Party will be held as the Diamond Jubilee Party on “Big Lunch Day” Sunday 3 June 2012, nominally 12 midday to 4pm.

We have secured the use of Springfields’ grounds.  We understand that they will be having an event on the preceding Friday and may erect their large marquee.  Anna will follow this up with their Head, Mrs Marion Lloyd in the hope that they could leave it standing for our use and make some electric power available.
Action Anna Hooper
Subsequent to the meeting Anna has met with Angela Lanyon who is keen to help and proposed a cake making event for younger people and a treasure hunt based on clues she would devise.  Other suggestions included:

Cricket

Rounders

Sack race

Egg and spoon race

We hope to be able to borrow the tables from the Church Hall and lay out a communal area for food and drink to encourage sharing, rather than “gazebo cliques”.

We hope that John Prosser can provide music and the PA system and could take a group photo.

Ella Blankstone wants to get involved – Anna to contact Ella.
Action Anna Hooper
We need to issue a publicity flyer to all households to announce the event, describe our plans and ask for help from the residents – Ian Terry will create a draft document and circulate for comments.


Action Ian Terry

We agreed to meet specially to discuss this topic on Thursday 1 March at Anna’s house, 33 Britannia Square.

5.4 John Kirwan Walk?
Carried forward.
6. Newsletter
Carried forward.
7. Committee Members’ reports

7.1  Planning

We discussed the retrospective planning application for internal works at 49 Britannia Square.  We noted that the new resident, who joined the Association at the AGM, owns a property development company but that this is his new family home.  We understand that the Conservation Officers have been in discussion with the resident as to what works are deemed acceptable and how to proceed.

He has submitted a further application for the felling of trees which are subject to preservation orders.  Clive Collings will write on our behalf to express our concern about felling healthy mature trees.


Action Clive Collings
7.2 Highways

Nothing to report.
7.3  Lighting

Nothing to report.
7.4  Neighbourhood Watch

We agreed with Michael’s suggestion that he write to our M.P., Robin Walker to remind him of our issues and concern about metal thefts.  Anna will advise Michael.
Action Anna Hooper
7.5  Finance

The balance of our account is £435.47.
8. Any other business
None
9. Date of future meetings
An extra Committee Meeting will be at 7:30pm on Thursday 1 Mar 2012 at 33 Britannia Square to progress the Diamond Jubilee party planning and the spring 2012 newsletter

Subsequent meetings on:
26 Apr 2012 – Committee Meeting (Change of date from 3 May)
6 Sep 2012 – Committee Meeting

9 Nov 2012 – AGM

15 Nov 2012 - Committee Meeting

16 Dec 2012 - Carols

